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Angelus Letter
3 June 2021

St. Charles Lwanga and Companions

LETTER #122
 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Simone
Friday Confessions at 4PM
 
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass* at 9AM* with Fr. Simone*
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass 1PM with Fr. Justin OSB
 
* There will be a Eucharistic Procession following this Mass. All are invited.
                       
FAREWELL FR. ANTHONY SIMONE
 
This weekend will mark the final Sunday Mass Fr. Simone will have at St. Sebastian Parish as the parochial vicar assigned here. I worded that very carefully. In some way, he will always be “ours,” at least in our hearts, and I am sure that he will find his way back occasionally as he is available to be with us and in our sanctuary.

One never quite leaves one’s first parish as a priest. There is a special bond there that is never quite left behind. Here is the place that Anthony Simone poured out his heart in ministry to a people who were the first to call him Father. Priests always have a special place in their hearts for their first parish.

That he was dedicated to this place and to the people of St. Sebastian Parish was exemplified by his seeing his ministry through to the last possible moments. He did not even begin to really pack up anything until Memorial Day. Until then, he would say, “I’m not talking about leaving yet! I’m going to enjoy my time that I have left with these people!”

 
Fr. Simone, it has been an absolute pleasure ministering, working and living with you here at St. Sebastian Parish. I wish you continued joy and success in ministry with Fr. Carlin and the good people of St. Charles in Parma. Don’t be surprised if you see an occasional face from Akron in your congregation and please know that you are invited back to your home here at St. Sebastian Parish at any time.

Please keep Fr. Simone in your prayers, and say a prayer for Fr. Peter Morris and his first community as he prepares for his move to Akron. 

THE SUNDAY OBLIGATION RETURNS TO OHIO!
 
The Catholic family is called back to the altar to participate in the Wedding Supper of the Lamb! How very blessed we are to be at this stage. I look forward to seeing us all back together again in our spiritual home of St. Sebastian. For a complete understanding of the Sunday Obligation, follow this link:

www.dioceseofcleveland.org/files/assets/decree-rescinding-dispensation-from-obligation-to-attend-mass-may-2021.pdf
 
EUCHARISTIC PROCESSION THIS SUNDAY
 
There will be a Eucharistic Procession around our property following the 9AM Mass this Sunday in honor of the Feast of Corpus Christi. Even if you attend another Mass, please feel free to return St. Sebastian to join in on the procession and benediction.

RECEPTION FOR FR. SIMONE AFTER ALL MASSES
There will be a short reception after every Mass this weekend to say farewell to Fr. Simone. We will all have the opportunity to say thanks and to wish him well in his next assignment. The Saturday reception after the 4:30PM Mass will be in the courtyard. All Sunday receptions will be in Zwisler Hall. If you plan to attend the 9:00AM or the 11:00 AM receptions, please consider parking in the Zwisler Hall lot or on the road so you won’t get blocked into the parking lot.

 
RELAXING OF COVID PROTOCOLS
 
Please be aware that most of the COVID protocols have been lifted. If you still desire to wear a mask, please feel free to do so. For more information, please click on the following link:

www.dioceseofcleveland.org/files/assets/end-of-pandemic-protocol-instructions-may-21-2021.pdf
RETURNING TO MASS THREE NIGHT REVIVAL OF WORSHIP
St. Sebastian will be hosting three nights of prayer, thanks and hope, June 8th, 9th and 10th at 7PM with a little reception after the last night.

Fr. Mark Ott will lead us on these three nights. He is an Assistant Professor of Sacred Scripture at our St. Mary Seminary and Graduate School of Theology. He received his BA at the University of Steubenville, Graduated with an MA from our seminary, and earned an SSL from the Pontifical Biblical Institute in Rome.

THANK YOU, ST. SEBASTIAN
 
St. Sebastian is the patron saint to be invoked against contagious diseases. In thanks for his prayers, we had his painting surrounded with flowers last weekend and there is this special prayer posted at his shrine. Here it is for your convenience:

Dear Saint Sebastian, our patron saint and the saint to be invoked against contagious diseases, thank you for your intercession to God on our behalf, especially over the past months of the COVID pandemic. As we offer to you our gratitude, we ask for your continued intercessory prayers on the behalf of those who continue to suffer pain and loss, for healing in our parish where it needs God’s care and for continued protection against illness. 
 O great patron, pray for us!
 

NEW SERVERS IN OUR SANCTUARY
 
Thank you to our new servers who are volunteering to serve at the altar. It is wonderful to have you on board! Please know that your fellow parishioners are pulling for you! 

Please say a prayer for all of our servers!

AIR CONDITIONING
Most of the funds donated to the Heart of a Shepherd Campaign return to the parish. As you have heard previously (and will hear again,) one of the things that we will be using our funds for here at St. Sebastian Parish is new air conditioner in the church. Unfortunately, as you are probably well aware, there is a significant delay in the supply chain to manufacture these units and so the work is way behind schedule. 

Two Sundays ago, we had a hot Sunday morning. The repair person did a check that morning on our equipment and kept an eye on it remotely from some sort of app on his phone. When did it break down? Any day or any time Monday through Saturday? No! Sunday at 9AM! That Mass found me downstairs punching various reset buttons and calling the repair person back in. Diabolical? It sometimes seems so.

Thank you to those contributing to Heart of a Shepherd. The reliable cool air installed will give us the cold hands that signify the warm heart! 

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, John Barnhart, Brenda Boville, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, James Fanning, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Kathy Seikel, Brian Walsh and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Charles Lwanga and Companions, pray for us.

